
Issue   4 April 

        Excellence                             Innovation                           Respect                 Responsibility  

DECD Newsletter Date Volume 1, Issue 1 

Newsletter 

May 2019 

Diary Dates 

Term 2 2019 

Monday 29th April to 

Friday 5th July 2019 

 

May 

13/5 Flinders University 

Girls in STEM excursion 

15/5 Governing Council 

17/5 Yr 7, 8 River    

Journey Session 

21/5 Primary Assembly 

29/5  Principal Tour 

30/5 School photos 
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It is hard to believe we are at the end of the term already!  There has been a 

great deal of excitement around the college as we continue to grow and evolve.  

Our recent Open Day was testament to the increasing community interest with 

approximately one hundred and eighty people attending the tours.   Feedback 

was extremely positive and parents commented on the year 7 specialist teachers 

and facilities, the new STEM focus and the primary school bilingual opportunities.  

They also were impressed with our student leaders and passionate teachers.  

Sporting Achievements 

There have been a number of outstanding sporting achievements this term as students participated in        

interschool competitions.  Well done to year 9 girls team winning the  beach volleyball  and our year 9 boys 

basketball team who won the Grand Final. 

Last weekôs R ï 12 Sports Day was a real highlight of the term!  This year, we have made some changes 

with the introduction of more athletics events as well as the novelty events aiming to bring about   greater 

opportunities for all students. Students demonstrated excellent team work, attitude and  sportsmanship.  The 

final results were: 

Green   4427 points 

Red 4259 points 

Yellow  4234 points 

Blue  4051 points  

 

The fundraising committee did an amazing job with the food stalls and a huge thank you to all the parents 

who baked delicious treats! A day like this takes a great deal of preparation and we would like to 

acknowledge the many hours of preparation put in by  PE teachers Gary Gulliver, Sue Pretty and their 

teams on bringing about a very successful Sports Day.  

Over the last few weeks, teachers have met with parents through R ï 6 three way conversations and 7 ï 12 

parent/teacher interviews.  As we know, parent involvement is a vital part in a childôs learning journey and 

certainly the number of parents attending has increased.  Thank you for working with us to get the best    

possible outcomes for your child.  

We have several School Support Staff (SSOs) leaving us this term.  Rachel Helps is moving to OôSullivans 

Beach Primary School, Ray Klinger to Clovelly Park Primary, and Sharee McGree to Gawler. Janelle       

Yarwood is now working across sites as a Temporary Relieving Teacher.  On behalf of staff, students and 

parents we acknowledge their commitment to our College and wish them well in their new ventures.  

Linda Richardson 

Principal 
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SAPSASA Netball 

The 2019 SAPSASA girls netball trials are on Thursday 

2nd and 9th of May from 3:45-5:00 pm at Henley 

Beach Primary School gym. Information and nomination 

forms have been distributed to all interested year 6/7 

girls. If you require more information please see Sue 

Pretty. 

 

Harmony Day 

Harmony Day is celebrated annually on  21st March  in 

Australia. Harmony Day began in 1999, coinciding with 

the United Nations International Day for the Elimination 

of Racial Discrimination. 

Cheryl Peat 

Wellbeing Leader Secondary 

Skoolbag App 

As of term 2 2019, Skoolbag will no longer be           

accessible for recording student absences or           

communication. Please notify any absences  via  the 

Sentral Parent Portal or  the college website 

www.plymptoncollege.sa.edu.au 

Canteen  News 

The college canteen will be closed on Friday 17th May. 

Our Governing Council Fundraising committee are in 

the process of preparing an alternative arrangements 

for the dayé.watch this space! 

Angela Murphy 

Business Manager 

Art Excursion 

Year 11 and 12 Visual Art students recently visited the 

city to view Adelaide Festival exhibitions including  Ben 

Quilty portraits at the Art Gallery of South Australia,   

before creating their own self portrait.  They also visited 

the best examples of 2018 Year 12 Visual Art            

students from 2018 at the Adelaide College of the Arts. 

Linden Edwards 

Art Teacher 
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Wetlands Excursion 

This excursion is part of the Flinders University Girls in 

STEM Enrichment Program. This encourages and     

exposes girls to study  and make careers in STEM. 

In the pictures below you will see the students study the 

wetland vegetation at the Oaklands Wetlands. The girls 

had to identify vegetation types  and soil profiles. 

Andrew Charlton 

STEM Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Food and Hospitality 

The year 11 and 12 Food and Hospitality class catered 

for the Official STEM Opening on Wednesday 6th 

March. Students worked in small teams (and as a class 

team) to present a selection of foods, in a grazing table 

presentation format. This was a challenging task that 

included researching ideas, budgeting, detailed        

planning, preparation and presentation ideas with      

students working over a 4-5 week period to complete it. 

Congratulations to all the students! 

Jason Dohse  

Home      

Economics 

Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


